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Applied Technologies, Inc. 

13400 Bishop’s Lane, Suite 270 

Brookfield, Wisconsin 53005 

Telephone 262-784-7690 

www.ati-ae.com 

Amendment No. 1 to the Agreement for Engineering Services  
WWTP Facility Plan, City of Watertown, WI 

The Agreement between the City of Watertown (City) and Applied Technologies, Inc. (ATI), dated 
June 15, 2023, shall be amended as described below. 

BACKGROUND 

ATI completed and submitted a WWTP Facility Plan to the Wisconsin DNR on December 24, 2024. 
On January 2, 2025, the Wisconsin Department of Administration released new population projections 
for Wisconsin municipalities. The DNR issued a response to the submitted facility plan requiring that 
the plan be updated with the new population projections.  

SCOPE OF SERVICES 

The amended scope of services for the project will include the following: 

1. Revise the facility plan to incorporate the 2024 DOA population projections.

2. Revise influent flows and loadings.

3. Evaluate rerating the WWTP.

4. Revise the existing facilities evaluation and recommended plan.

5. Submit revised plan to the City and DNR for approval.

COMPENSATION 

Amendment No. 1 Total $37,000 

Contract Total $113,200 

Accepted by: 

City of Watertown Applied Technologies, Inc. 

By (Signed):  By (Signed):  

By (Print): By (Print):  James Smith 

Title:   Title: President 

Date:   Date: 28 May 2025 


